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It might just be that those species that have been delaying their move out onto the moor are beginning to move out. On the 28th their were at least three pairs and some singleton Reed Buntings along the Avon between the inlet end of the reservoir and the western boundary of the survey area, and indeed beyond. However they were obtaining food (insect food?) from large rocks in the river itself, a food resource commonly used by Meadow Pipits in that area, so it might be that the territory areas might not yet be capable of supporting them. There were at least two male Whinchats singing along the banks, probably on territory.

At lower levels there are continued reports of breeding including Thrushes, Starling and Dipper. Sadly the nest of Long-tailed Tits built in bamboo in my own almost non existent garden has been predated at the incubation stage, I assume by Jackdaw. There have been some interesting visitors to the old nest that have removed feathers, Blue Tit, Chiffchaff and on the 29th a pair of Long-tailed Tits. My reference source indicates they are single brooded but refers to second nests without elaborating on the circumstances. So one question posed by this observation is it the original pair recycling material in a new nest or another pair making use of the abandoned structure to provide nest lining for their own nest? The way that one of the pair “attacked” my windows suggested that it was likely to be the original pair.

In the south Yellowhammers appear to be claiming territory. On the 28th a Cuckoo landed briefly near Larcombe on its way north.

On the non bird front there have been sightings of Hare in the Bradridge square and amongst insects Speckled Wood have been reported.
And finally on the 1st May the first report of a Whitethroat on the survey area, a comment on the nature of this spring, as if one were needed!

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
